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...every school day counts!





[image: image3.png]Best of buck!




[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.png]


     
[image: image6.png]



[image: image7.png]









[image: image8.png]









Dear Parents/Carers,							Friday 11th May 2018 
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Please bring your child to school every day. Remember our school target is 97% and by coming to school every day you can now win lots of prizes, including supermarket vouchers!





Please do not take your children out of school during term time – you could lose your school place, be fined or even be given a criminal record.








            Class Attendance


Reception 	-	96.3%


Year 1		-	92.6%


Year 2		-	94.8%


Year 3		-	97.2%


Year 4		-	96.3%


Year 5		-	96.1%


Year 6		-	98.6%








Readers of the Week








Rec		Iasmina


Y1		Halima


Y2		Dilianne


Y3		Kealen


Y4		Zakaria


Y5		Sara


Y6		Yashpal








Awards





(      No Holidays in Term-Time	      (	  If your child is ill, you must contact the office at 8am     (








Golden Tickets


Maryam	Rec	Persevering 


Hadassa	Yr 3	Patient 


Jeremiah	Yr 5	Considerate


Daniels 	Yr 6	Hopeful











Merit Awards


Rec	Ema & Jeremiah	Yr 4	Hashim & Kellianne	


Yr 1	Margarita & Mysha	Yr 5	Chermain & Iasmina 	


Yr 2	Darman & Denis	Yr 6	Darnell & Rebecca


Yr 3	Michaela & Jahmar





Sports


A big thank you to Mr Cross for taking our children to so many different Handsworth School Games competitions. The children are really enjoying competing. 


We look forward to introducing the Mile a Day to school very shortly. With such good weather at the moment, now is a great time to get fit!
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We understand that some of our pupils are accessing a lot of social media at home. Parents, please ensure that you are monitoring what your children are doing. 


We are aware of a programme called Musically which a number of children are using. This is a site where you can upload videos of yourself singing pop songs. There are some inappropriate videos that have been made and posted by children. There is also an online chat feature. Parents, please view this section as well as any videos but ensure that your child is safe. There have been some worrying interactions over these chats.


For advice on internet grooming and keeping children safe online including social media, there is a fantastic website called CEOPS which is worth visiting.








Social Media Awareness





We are pleased to announce that we have appointed two new Deputy Principals. Many congratulations to Mrs Ravat and Mrs Walker.


Mrs Ravat will continue as Early Years Lead alongside the Deputy role, this means that you will still see her around Nursery.


Mrs Walker will continue as Inclusion Lead looking after Special Needs. She will begin her Deputy role as soon as she returns from maternity leave.











New Deputy Principals





Year 6 have been working really hard in preparation for their SATs. We wish them every success as they enter SATs week on Monday.


Year 6, please don't worry this weekend, you are not defined by your results and are all incredible young people who are ready to take on the world!


Year 2 have also been working extremely hard and their test window has begun. This means that they will be sitting their SATs over the next couple of weeks. We keep it as low key as possible so the children may not even be aware that they have completed a paper.


Good luck to all. ( 

















Good Luck to Year 6 and Year 2





Foundry School 
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Monday Magic!





We have noticed that school attendance on Mondays is lower that other days of the week.  This really concerns us so, we are introducing Monday Magic! The class with the highest attendance on a Monday will receive a reward.  Let's see which class wins!


It is vital that your children are in school and on time.  If your child is late to school, let alone absent, look how much they miss!











If each day your child is:	Your child would miss:


5 minutes late 			3.5 days or 20 lessons


10 minutes late			7 days or 41 lessons 


15 minutes late			10 days or 55 lessons 


20 minutes late			14.5 days or 82 lessons


30 minutes late			22 days or 123 lessons





We cannot regain that time! The children who performed well in their SATs last year and achieved the highest grades all had attendance of 98% or above. It is vital you children are here.








                                            

